

The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury

Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999 St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Victoria McNeill 07913 073575 (St Luke's)

& Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

Psalter Week II Sunday Cycle C W/day Cycle II	SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT			
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 12 th		10:30am	10:30am Penitential Service at St Luke's	
	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm Children's Liturgy	Mass	Special Intention
Sun 13 th	Second Sunday of Lent	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Michael Foley (RIP)
		11:00am	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
Mon 14th	Ferial	NO PUBLIC MASS		
Tue 15 th	Ferial	6:15pm	Mass	Sally Gordyke's Intentions
Wed 16th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Ann Cropper (RIP, Ann.)
Thur 17 th	St Patrick, B <i>Patron of Ireland</i>	9:30am	Mass	Fr James & Family's Intentions
Fri 18 th	Ferial	2:00pm	Requiem Mass	Patricia Casey (RIP)
Sat 19 th		10:30am	Penitential Service at St Cuthbert's	
	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Candidates for the Sacraments
Sun 20th	Third Sunday of Lent	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
		11:00am Children's Liturgy	Mass	Fr. Vin McShane's Intentions (Retired Liverpool Diocese)

PENITENTIAL SERVICES: This Lent there will be two Penitential Services held at St Luke's & St Cuthbert's, both at 10:30am, this Saturday 12th March (St Luke's) and next Saturday 19th March (St Cuthbert's). Fr Mark Connolly, a Spiritan priest from Chester, will lead and assist Fr James at both of these services. All are welcome to join us at either service. Following the last 2 years when the pandemic has made it difficult for many to attend confession, we hope that these services will be well-received and supported.

CAFOD FAMILY FAST DAY - LENT APPEAL: Every child should grow big and strong. Family Fast Day was Friday, 11th March, a day when we eat simply and give generously to support mums around the world, like Amie in Sierra Leone, with expert training in growing and making healthy food. Your small act of love this Lent will make a big difference to many communities affected by extreme hunger and children suffering from malnutrition. You can donate in church using a CAFOD envelope or by visiting the CAFOD website (cafod.org.uk/lent).

THURSDAY MORNING MASS: This Thursday we look forward to welcoming the Year 5 children from our primary school to the morning Mass at 9:30am.

> NEWS FROM ST LUKE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: This week the children of St. Luke's had two special celebrations. The children on this year's sacramental programme made their First Forgiveness. We were very proud of each and every one of them as this is a very important step in their faith journey. Class 6 also celebrated their class mass on Thursday morning. Mrs Grealis, their class teacher, commented on how respectful

and reverent they were.



St Luke's Parish, Frodsham sometimes collects personal information about parishioners.

PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Fr Jim McGrath Kathleen Edwards Jane Gibson Claire Taylor Fr Pat Munroe Helen Grimes Kath Grossmith Beatrice Bathgate Fr Paul Hughes Karen Dolan Judith Whim Mary Statham Deacon Michael Cafferata Tony Wakefield Ian Hobson For people having cancer

June Cunniffe Carol Nordmann Nora Fyldes treatment

Cora Sharkey Timothy James Cleary Martin Cribb Kathleen Garvie Chris Pownall Amy Selman Jim Corrigan Betty Nelson John Mannion Bernard Timberlake Hugh McNeil Eric & Margaret Young





REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Patricia Casey who died on Friday 25th February aged 94 years. Her Requiem Mass will take place at St Luke's on Friday, 18th March at 2:00pm, followed by committal at Frodsham Cemetery. Please keep Patricia, and her family and friends in your prayers at this time. May she rest in peace.

MASKS IN CHURCH: Though the national guidance regarding wearing masks may have changed, we are currently following Diocesan guidelines and asking that, unless you are exempt for medical reasons, all those who are able continue to wear face coverings for the health and safety of all. Thank you all for your support and understanding on this matter.





STATIONS OF THE CROSS: There will be Stations of the Cross this Wednesday, 16th March, at St Cuthbert's Church at 10:00am. This was very well supported last week. All are welcome. Please join us if you can.

TALK ON THE SHROUD OF TURIN: Father Colin Wilson will give a talk on the Turin Shroud on Saturday, 26th March from 10:00am until 11:30am. Please do try and come to listen to what promises to be an inspiring and informative talk. Tea & coffee will be provided.



CHARITY AUCTION: In order to raise funds for vital repairs to both our churches, a Sealed Bid Charity Auction has been organised. Please see the posters in church for details of the wonderful prizes on offer and pick up a Bid Leaflet to make your bids. Return your completed leaflet to the boxes in church this weekend! This will allow all those who were unable to come to the event to still help raise the money we need to make our churches safe and comfortable spaces. The boxes will be opened at the St Patrick's Evening on 17th March, and winning bids will be informed as soon as possible.

CHURCH FLOWERS: Thank you all for your generous donations towards floral decoration of our churches this Easter. A total of £94 was raised at St Luke's. The collection box will still be available at St Cuthbert's this coming weekend.





OFFERTORY COLLECTION: A recent count of the loose plate offerings came to £807.91. Your constant generosity is very much appreciated. If you are making an Offertory to Church by cheque, please make it payable to 'St Luke's Frodsham'. Thank you.

THE CATHOLIC POST NEWSPAPER: Last weekend we had a new monthly Catholic newspaper available in both our churches. We would be very grateful if you could provide some feedback on this to see if it would be worthwhile subscribing to this in future months. Please send any feedback to the office or speak to Victoria. Thank you for your help.



TAKE FIVE OVER TEA: We have recently received a new Fraud Prevention and Awareness document giving information about a new initiative, Take Five over Tea, to help more vulnerable people avoid becoming victims of financial fraud. The aim of Take Five over Tea is to encourage families to sit down with parents/grandparents and anyone else they think may be vulnerable to financial fraud whether in their own home, or online, and then discuss the

advice provided. Fraud and scams have a devastating impact on all those who fall for them, and a summarised format of the Take Five toolkit to help families set up their own discussions can be found on our website at: https://www.stlukesparish.org.uk/wpcontent/uploads/Take-Five-Over-Tea-Fraud-Prevention-Leaflet.pdf.

You are asked to keep St Luke's Primary in your prayers on Wednesday this week when they will be having a Denominational Inspection. We hope all goes well.

Upcoming Events

Wednesday, 16th March Stations of the Cross at St Cuthbert's, 10:00am Thursday, 17th March St Patrick's Evening Celebration, Brannigan's Bar, Manley Knoll, Manley Saturday, 19th March Penitential Service at St Cuthbert's at 10:30am Sunday, 20th March Children's Liturgy during 11am Mass Saturday, 26th March Talk on Turin Shroud, St Luke's Parish Centre, 10:00am Weekend 26th/27th March Monthly Foodbank Collection at both churches

苷苷 A Lenten Alms collection tin will be available in the church porch throughout Lent for any donations you may wish to make. ቱቱ